
 
 
 
Date: December 12, 2008 
 
To: ASTM Sequence III Testing Laboratories 
 
From: Dwight Bowden / OH Technologies, Inc. 
 
Re: Seq. III CPD Technical Memo 15  
 OHT3G-057-3 Filter, Oil  BATCH CODE 5 
 
Cc: Mr. Bruce Matthews / General Motors Powertrain 
 Mr. Rich Grundza/ Test Monitoring Center 
 
 
Mr. Ed Altman of Afton brought to our attention that the aforementioned material contains 
significant design changes from previous material that may result in the filter going into 
premature bypass.   
 
OH Technologies purchase orders for this component is explicit as to part number and 
manufacturing location as a means of insuring consistency from batch code to batch code.  The 
vendor did not comply with purchase order specifications for Batch Code 5.  In addition, OHT 
did not recognize the error upon receipt of material.  
 
The vendor has been made aware of the situation.  Replacement material of the correct design 
will be at our location Monday, 12/15/2008.  This material is to be designated Batch Code 6.  In 
addition, OH Technologies has executed a life of test build out order for this component.  
 
Please return freight collect all Batch Code 5 oil filters for replacement.  If there are any 
questions, please do not hesitate to call. 
 
I sincerely regret this error. 
 
 
 


